

Coleman A. Young Municipal Center 2 Woodward Avenue. Suite 908 Detroit, Michigan 48226 Phone: 313.224.6380 Fax: 313.224.1629 www.detroitmi.gov

May 15, 2024

The Honorable Detroit City Council 1340 Coleman A. Young Municipal Center Detroit, MI 48226

RE: Request for Authorization to Accept and Appropriate FY 2024 Additional \$25,000 Lead Health Safety – 2024 Grant (CHIP Healthy Homes)

Honorable City Council:

Through the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services, the City of Detroit was awarded an additional \$25,000.00 for the Lead Health and Safety grant. This grant has been originally approved in the amount of \$140,000.00 and has been selected to receive an amendment of an additional \$25,000.00, resulting in a total grant award of \$165,000.00 for FY 2024. The grant will be used in conjunction with the awarded Michigan Medicaid CHIP Lead Hazard Control Community Development Grant for fiscal year 2024 with no matching requirements.

The City of Detroit through its Housing and Revitalization Department (HRD) proposes to accept this grant of which \$105,000.00 is allocated towards addressing health and safety identified hazards and \$60,000.00 is allocated towards emergency relocation expenses for hospitalized children with elevated blood lead levels.

The Housing & Revitalization Department hereby requests this Honorable Body's authorization to accept and appropriate this grant by supporting the attached resolution.

Respectfully submitted,

DocuSigned by:

E17650515DAF4C9...

Julie Schneider
Director, Housing & Revitalization

Donald K. Johnson

Office of Budget

DocuSigned by:

Attachment

cc: Gail Fulton, Mayor's Office Nicole Wyse, HRD

BY COUNCIL MEMBER	

**WHEREAS**, the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services, has awarded the City of Detroit an additional \$25,000.00 for Lead Health and Safety grant with no matching requirements, to be used in conjunction with the awarded Michigan Medicaid CHIP Lead Hazard Control Community Development Grant for fiscal year 2024; and

WHEREAS, the Housing & Revitalization Department has requested authorization to accept the additional Lead Healthy and Safety grant funded in the amount of \$25,000.00 by comprehensively identifying hazards and providing funding towards emergency relocation expenses for hospitalized children with elevated blood lead levels.

**RESOLVED**, that the Budget Director be and is hereby authorized to appropriate and increase Appropriation #21294 Lead Healthy Safety - 2024 by \$25,000.00; and

**BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED**, that the Finance Director be and is hereby authorized to accept and process all documents in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Grant Agreement between the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services and the City of Detroit for the "Lead Healthy Safety – 2024".



## STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

LANSING

ELIZABETH HERTEL

April 25, 2024

Attn: Julie Schneider, Director
City of Detroit Housing and Revitalization Department
2 Woodward Avenue, Suite 908
Detroit, MI 48226

To whom it may concern:

GRETCHEN WHITMER

**GOVERNOR** 

On behalf of the State of Michigan's Lead Services Section, I would like to inform you that the City of Detroit has been selected to receive Health & Safety funding in the total amount of \$165,000 to be used in conjunction with their awarded Michigan Medicaid CHIP Lead Hazard Control Community Development Grant for fiscal year 2024. Please note \$105,000 of the Health & Safety grant is allocated towards addressing health and safety identified hazards and \$60,000 is allocated toward emergency relocation expenses for hospitalized children with elevated blood lead levels. A separate grant project will be created and funds will be expended by September 30, 2024. Please note that all grant funds will be evaluated based on monthly expenditures and must be used in accordance with the project work plan, scope, budget and other agreed upon terms as stated in the project contract agreement.

We look forward to partnering with you on this critically valuable community project.

Sincerely,

**Chad Rhodes** 

Acting Lead Services Section Manager

Chilchel